REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting 
Held at the Club May 21st , 2009
Present:  Dean Allen,  Margaret Hubbard, Jan Anderson, Norma Barber, Dave Sabier, Jason Larrivee, Ilsa Krukoff 
Regrets:  Richard Downing, Gil Lafreniere
Dean Allen called the meeting to order at 6:05 pm

1.0 Adoption of the Agenda 
Add item 5.5  Renewal of insurance

       Motion by Margaret Hubbard, seconded by Dave Sabier, to adopt the agenda as amended.   

       Carried.
2.0  Adoption of the minutes   
Item 5.3.3  amended to read  “. . .as full as slate as possible under our constitution”  The constitutional maximum is 11.  Motion by Dave Sabier, seconded by Jason Larrivee, to adopt the minutes of April 30, 2009 as amended.  Carried. 
3.0  Business arising from the minutes
- Dave Sabier asked when the signage would be posted.  Dean said that he has discussed the need for parking signage with the management.  It was felt that as long as signage was not in place, it could pose difficulties, especially with events when there are out-of-town guests.  It was also felt that it was the management’s responsibility and that they could not hold us totally accountable until such time as the signage is in place.
4.0 Old Business
Finalizing plans for the AGM
- A question was raised as to whether evening game start times should be revisited.   We have already adjusted the start time for Monday games.  It was noted that in the past most people have indicated that they would prefer to leave the start times as is.  It was also felt that if any other evening times were to be changed, then all should be, to keep a more consistent game schedule.
- Information on the 2 suggested purchases (duplimate and bridgemate) have been posted online, as well as being available at the club, to ensure that people are well-informed about the costs, etc, prior to the AGM

      - Jan Anderson will give information to Sandra Southam regarding winners, trophies, etc.  Jason

       Larrivee will clarify with Sherrill Brooks our intent to rename the Board-a-Match Club

       Championship as the Sherry Brooks Club Championship (as per original decision Oct/08)
5.0 New Business
       5. 1  Report on 299er tournament – Jan Anderson reported that they had been hoping for 

       more participation from our own members.  However, she was pleased at the out-of-town 

       representation (from places like Calgary, Medicine Hat, Minot, Saskatoon).  On average, there 

       were between 9 and 10½  tables.  Although there was little financial profit, it was felt that the

       main idea of holding a 299er was to encourage participation and to break even at least. She

       hoped in future that more of our own members would be encouraged to play.
5.2 Request to purchase two plug-in timers to use when making coffee 

Motion by Margaret Hubbard, seconded by Dave Sabier, that we purchase two plug-in timers to make the task of making coffee more convenient for our hospitality committee.  Carried. 
5.3  Honoraria

       Motion by Norma Barber, seconded, by Jason Larrivee, that the honorarium for Jan 

       Anderson as Club Manager for the fiscal year 2008-2009 be $600.  Carried
        Motion by Jan Anderson, seconded by Margaret Hubbard, that Dave Sabier receive an 

       honorarium of $600 for the fiscal year 2008-2009.  Carried.

        5.4   Suggestions for discussion from club member Gloria McHugh
· party nights (with bar): possibly on Saturdays that don’t have 8-is-enough

· Mixer idea (possibly on a party night – names in a hat to chose partner)

· Raffle – winner gets a 1 hour lesson with someone like Dick or Barry

· Sit-outs – director if willing could go over hands with players 

· Game movement – encourage people to wait for call 

· Hospitality break
        All of these items were discussed.  
· It was decided that a formal hospitality break would likely slow the game, and that generally people are finding sufficient opportunity to generate their own breaks during most games. 

· It was decided that directors already have a lot of responsibility, and are not likely to want to add to these by working with players during sitouts.  

· The general feeling regarding a bar was that this was not something we really wanted to pursue (complications included needing a liquor license if selling, and worrying about encouraging drinking and driving).

· Game movement – directors try to keep the game moving by announcing that the round should be wrapping up, etc.  However, people who are done generally like to generate a break for themselves, so don’t necessarily wait at the table.  It was felt that it would be difficult to enforce a rule that required waiting at the table for the call to move.  People should definitely be discouraged from “hovering” while waiting for a table.

· The mixer idea and raffle idea were both thought to be very interesting ideas that we might wish to look at in future, particularly as part of a party night
·  Party – We discussed having a party night, as a welcome back in the fall (coffee / wine provided; snacks supplied by players)  In order to include the date in our new handbook, we picked the date of September 17th .  The new Board will decide on any other details.
         Thank you to Gloria for submitting these ideas for discussion.  They will be passed on 

         to the new executive
           5.5   Renewal of Insurance  -  Both Dean Allen and Norma Barber have checked into 

           competitors’ prices.  They indicated that our insurance plan seemed like a good deal.
           One area that they thought needed improving was in tenants’ liability insurance, to better

           protect us if  we were sued.  They indicated that although the building is the owner’s 

           responsibility, if something is deemed to have occurred because of our negligence, it is ours

        .  They indicated that with an additional fee of $65 annually (added to the $435 that we now 
           pay), this protection would increase from the present $100 000 coverage to $500 000 
           coverage.
           Motion by Dave Sabier, seconded by Jan Anderson, that we increase our tenants’ liability

           insurance to $500 000 coverage, and that we purchase our insurance from our current 

           provider.  Carried.
6.0 President’s Report: 

Nothing further to report
7.0 Committee Reports
 7.1  Finance  

         Norma Barber  presented the financial statement and budget, showing an overall loss of 

         $3600.  There was some discussion that we could consider some fundraising (more 50/50’s, 

         for example) to make up the difference  Norma indicated that she would have a statement and 

         budget ready to present at the June meeting.
         Motion by Margaret Hubbard, seconded by Dave Sabier, that Norma Barber present the 

         financial statement and budget to the AGM..  Carried. 

7.2 Promotion and Public Relations  
         - Margaret Hubbard indicated that she has been working to make the Life Master  wall  look 
         more uniform (she has bought some new frames, and will purchase some better quality ones    

         as well)  The In Memoriam wall pictures are being combined with the rest of the  Life 
         Masters.  To still commemorate and honour these players, there will be an In Memoriam, 
         plaque bearing their names.  It was also thought that a binder could be kept with other 
         pictures if desired.  
         - Margaret indicated that she will get specific information regarding the Duplimate and 

          Bridgemate machines, and that these motions will be posted on our website in advance of the

          AGM 
         7.3 Club Operations  
         - Dave Sabier reported that the urinals have been fixed in the men’s washroom
         - Dave also indicated that the Club exterior sign will need replacing or refurbishing, as it is in 

          very bad condition  (and in particular in light of the facelift to the exterior of the building).
7.4 Game Management 
 No report
7.5  Strategic Planning

         No report. This committee is at present “on hold” due to the illness of the chairman, Richard 

         Downing.
8   Club Management 
        Jan Anderson indicated that she has been asked about the possibility of some team games in 

        the afternoon.   Discussion was deferred.
9   Tournament Chair 
        No report
10.  Date for the next regular meeting:    Thursday, June 18th, AGM
Meeting adjourned at 7:05
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